
1

From: mahesh patel <prabhuta12@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, November 30, 2016 11:38 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: UN Amabassador

Dear Honorable Governor Nikki Haley, 

 

I like to Congratulate  you as a Newly appointed UN Ambassador for UN and we are very proud as first Indian 

to appointed  also, I like to Congratulate from AAHOA  and I am very confident you will be very successful  as 

a UN Ambassador  if any way I can help you please let us know  once again all the very best for your new role 

looking forward to hear from you 

 

 

 

Mahesh Patel, CHO 

 

AAHOA SC Regional Director 

10747 Dunbarton Blvd 

Barnwell,SC 29812 

803-541-5000 

803-571-0295 cell 
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